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Bulletin 
 

February 18th, 2021 Meeting 
 

Preamble Poetry.  

Sean updated NMK on the woes of living in Mississippi snow and introduced his new daughter 

“Ruby-Sue”. 

 

Robert says we are 546 days into his presidency. 

 

Presiding:  

President Robert Husman, called the meeting to order at 7:07am. 

 

Song : Gary Goodman. Great job! 

Pledge: Lisa Lodi-with enthusiasm 

Prayer:  Marty Villa 

 

Guests:  

Nancy Williams   , Michael Baldwin, Selena Little, Isabella Mendoza, Mary Ann Sanders    

Trey Collins, A Mrs. Prakash, Mariana Arellano - Vanguard key club secretary, Rose Galloway, 

Ryan Haynie, Anna Kanbara 

 

Announcements: 

 

Lori Rosman reported on the mid-year meeting in Groveland.  NMK won distinguished award 

for last year.  
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There is a DCM tonight starting at 5:45. The meeting is to install Robert Husman as Ltg.  Let 

Robert know if you want to attend. 

 

George Bairey has agreed to head up the scholarship committee this year.  George has 

contacted 11 schools and asked for candidates.  The scholarship information is on the website 

and will be added to our Facebook page.  George would like to be relieved of command, so 

anyone out there who has an interest please contact George. 

 

Judy asked for more “NMK members at work” videos to post on Facebook. 

 

Volunteer Efforts: 

Loren Suelzle facilitated donations from an estate to Society for Disabilities. 

Mike Boyd helped vaccinate over 500 people in Turlock. 

Jeremiah Williams offered to help video Kiwanians in action for Facebook. 

Lisa Lodi reported Pete Hischier memorial parade will be this Saturday 10:30 and the Graffiti 

museum. 

 

Birthdays:  

None this week. 

Wedding Anniversaries:  

None this week. 

Membership anniversaries. 

Randy Cook 2005 

John Sanders 1972 

 

Happy/Sad Bucks: 

None 
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Program 

Reverend Crosby spoke about the Modesto Police Clergy Council.  Reverend Crosby moved to 

California from Louisiana in 1970.  He was brutalized by police at an early age.  He never 

understood why they did that but as a result he developed a hatred for police.  His father 

offered that “it’s not what you do that determines who you are, it is who you are that 

determines what you do.” His life changed when competing in a 400 meter high hurdle race in 

Venezuela.  When he crossed the finish line, he heard the announcement “the American won”.  

It was the first time he had been called an American without reference to race.  He started a 

quest to interact with law enforcement in a positive way.  For the past 28 years he has been 

instrumental in the Modesto Police Clergy Council.   

 

Adjourn:   

Remember: We are the people who make change in the community. 

President Husman adjourned the meeting at 7:58 am. 

 

Upcoming Programs: 

Feb. 25 – our own Jim Perez, talking about his experience in the vaccine trial for Astra-Zeneca’s 

COVID vaccine.  

 

2020-2021 Board 

President: Robert Husman 

Vice President: Aaron Kellums 

2nd Vice president: Jim Graham 

Secretary: Lori Rosman 

Treasurer: Jim Felt 

 

Board Members: 

2019-2021 – Laura Maki, Brian Sanders, Gary Wasmund, Bob Riedel 

2020-2022 – Troy Wright, Loren Suelzle, AJ Figueroa, Ana Kanbara 


